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ELLON ACADEMY WEEKLY INFORMATION FOR PARENTS/CARERS                                   

 
Date:  Friday 13th October 2023 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Dear parents/carers, 

IŜǊŜ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ōǳǎȅ ǘŜǊƳ ƛƴŘŜŜŘΦ   L ŀƳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ƴŜǿ 

ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ Ǉƭŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ноκнп ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ŀƭready planning for support interventions in Term 2 for our senior 

phase learners as the come closer to prelims in January. 

²Ŝ ƘŀŘ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ {м tŀǎǘƻǊŀƭ tŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƴƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ŜŘƛǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ ȅƻǳΩƭƭ 

see some of the work of learners in the Creative Arts Faculty.  This is another bumper issue of our weekly 

newsletter with so many learner achievements to celebrate. 

 

Assemblies ς This week the assemblies have been led by Ms Booth, DHT and her group of S6 learners who have 

been informing their peers about re-ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘƛƴƎ ǇŀǇŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛƴ ŎŀǊŘ ǊŜŎȅŎƭƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ  ¢ƘŜȅΩǾŜ organised a S1 

Recycling Poster Competition, new collection bins for every register classroom and a rota of collections each 

week.  Next, they plan to turn their attentions to tin and plastic recycling and we look forward to hearing their 

suggestions.   They are Archie A, Elspie B, Maddison B, Sophie C, Lauren D and Caitlin W. 

 

 
 

Registration ς Mr Cowie DHT has had an additional push at registration this week to get our learners to access the 

QR code so they can log their participation and achievements to gain points for their respective Houses.  House 

Captains will be visiting register classes in their respective Houses to encourage learners to log their participation 

in activities for House points.  

 

Dress Down Day ς A huge thank you to parents/carers, learners and staff who supported and contributed to our 

dress down day today which was organised by our Exec Team to support former pupil Ethan Walker as he 

recovers from the serious injuries, he sustained following an accident in America.  We are thinking of him and his 

family and sending our love and best wishes to them.  See page 3 to find out how they got on! 

                                                    
We hope you enjoy our up-dates and reading about our pupil successes ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ 

IŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘκŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŜǎ ȅƻǳΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ǳǎ ŀƴ ŜƳŀƛƭ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŜƳŀƛƭ 

address marked FAO Mrs P Buchan, Rector.    Any photos you can share with us are always welcome too. 

ellon.aca@aberdeenshire.gov.uk 

mailto:ellon.aca@aberdeenshire.gov.uk
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Quote of the Week beginning Monday 30.10.23: 

 

 

Assemblies - week beginning Mon 30/ 10/23 will be as follows: 

There are no morning assemblies at registration this week because we have scheduled talks on Bonfire and 
Firework Safety which will be delivered by the Fire and Rescue Service at the following times: 
 
 

Fire and Rescue Bonfire and Firework Safety Talks 2023 

    

Wednesday 1.11.23 in the Theatre  

    

Period 1 8.35 - 9.25am S6  
Period 2 9.25 - 10.15am S1  
Break      
Period 3 10.35 - 11.25am S2  
Period 4 11.25 - 12.15pm S3  
Lunch      
Period 5 1.00 - 1.50pm S4  
Period 6 1.50pm - 2.40pm S5  
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Weekly Merits 

 

   

   
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Dress Down Day for Ethan Walker ς Friday 13.10.23 
 
As ever, our wonderful Exec Team organised a hugely successful collection for Ethan Walker, former pupil who 
was injured in an accident in America recently, whilst returning from a training session. 
With the generous contributions from learners, parents, carers, staff, and friends of Ellon Academy, we have been 
able to raise £1,543 for EthanΩs Go Fund Me Page.  This is a fantastic effort and will go a long way to help Ethan. 
Thank you to all who have so generously contributed, and we will pass this onto EthanΩs family with our warmest 
wishes to them and Ethan as they support him in his journey to recovery. 
 

 
 
 
 

Most Merits/Over and Above: 
Last week the total number of pupils who received a 
ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ƘƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨhǾŜǊ 
ŀƴŘ !ōƻǾŜΩ ƳŜǊƛǘǎ ǿŀǎ 260! ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀ ǊŜŎƻǊŘΗ    
The total number of learners recognised and achieving 
at least one merit was 615.  Well done to everyone! 
 
The learners to the right have accrued the most merits 
over the last week and will receive their canteen fast 
passes on Mon 30.10.23 after registration in the 
sunken social area.    Well done everyone!   
 
 

 

 

Lucy B 1F2 10 

Molly B 1F2 10 

Matteo T 1F2 15 

Emily G 2C1 7 

Ayleigh H 2S1 7 

Alicia M 2S1 8 

Hannah S 2S1 8 

Ross T 2S1 7 

Liam F 3K1 6 

Rachael R 3K1 5 

Libby W 3M2 5 

Jack C 4F1 4 

Kyle M 4K2 4 

Scarlett B 5F1 3 

Ryan L 5K1 3 

Oliver S 5K1 3 

Francisco C 5M2 3 
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Learning at Ellon Academy ς Glam Candy Make-Up Artistry Classes: 
 
As part of the NPA in Makeup Skills course, the students are required to complete multiple practical assessments. 
Recently, "Day Makeup" assessments took place on two sets of models ranging in ages. This showed what the 
difference is when applying makeup to different skin types and textures of younger and older models. The 
students did extremely well with their assessments and met the "day makeup" brief perfectly.  Our girls are 
taught by former pupil Molly Cowan. 
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Developing the Young Workforce ς S5/6 Mock Interviews: 
 
{рκс aƻŎƪ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ 
 
hǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǿŜŜƪǎΣ ǘƘŜ ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ {р ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊǎ όŀƴŘ ŀ ŦŜǿ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ {сύ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ ƳƻŎƪ 
ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǿƘƻƭŜ ǊŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ŜȄǇŜǊǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ǿƛŘŜ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ŎŀǊŜŜǊǎΦ 
!ǎ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿΣ ŀƭƭ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǾŜǊōŀƭ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŘǳŎǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ 
ǘƘŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘƛǎ ŦŜŜŘōŀŎƪ ǿƘŜƴ ǘŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ άǊŜŀƭέ 
ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŦǳǘǳǊŜΦ DŜƴŜǊŀƭƭȅΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ƘǳƎŜ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ƻŦ ǇǊŀƛǎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ 
ŎƻƴŬŘŜƴŎŜ ŀƴŘ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎŀǊǊȅ ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿΣ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƪŜŜƴ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ 
ŀƘŜŀŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿΦ  
²Ŝ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭȅ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ōǳǎƛƴŜǎǎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 
ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭƻǿǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŀƴŘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǊŜǇŜŀǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƻŎƪ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ 
ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ {п ƭŜŀǊƴŜǊǎ ƭŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴΦ 
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A Thank you from the Chocolate Bar, Ellon:   
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Learning in the Creative Arts Faculty week beginning 9/ 10/23: 

This week we are showcasing the work of our Creative Arts Faculty. 

We have had a very busy start to the new session in Creative Arts.  Pupils have been working incredibly hard 
across all our subjects to achieve the amazing work that we have captured in the faculty throughout this week.  
 
Art and Design  
S1 ς (insects) - Some of our S1 classes have been using pencils to draw and research different insects. They have 
been focusing online and tone to help them develop their drawings.  
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S2 ς (Doors) - Pupils studied Eleanor Crow's work, whilst developing their observational drawing skills. They 
created line drawings of doors and painted them using watercolors.  
 

   
 

 

   
 
 



9 
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S3 Art 
Eyes ς Pupils are developing their observational drawing skills by focusing on their own eyes and learning how to 
draw from life as part of their portraiture project.  learning how to draw from life.  
 

     
 

 
 
Baby Boxes ς As Ellon Academy is a Rights Respecting School, pupils have been learning about the importance of 
their own rights. S3 have been redesigning Scotland's baby box by creating new and exciting illustrations.  
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Animals ς S3 Pupils have been creating these surreal portraits by combining different images together. Once 
designing and creating their new image, pupils then learned about acrylic paints and how to use them.   
 
 

 

 
Advanced Higher Art and Design:  
 

We cannot take photos of any in-progress coursework for Photography and Art classes, as it will be included in 
the students' portfolios. We have not yet received last year's portfolios back from the SQA, but we do have a 
selection of images that were submitted in previous years for Advanced Higher. These images showcase the 
exceptional talent of our Creative Arts students.  
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IŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǎƻƳŜ ǿƻǊƪ ŦǊƻƳ ƻǳǊ !Ǌǘ /ƭǳōΥ 
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Music - Broad General Education (S1/S2/S3) 

 
BGE music classes have been learning about the various musical instruments available in the Music classroom. 
They played different musical styles and picked their favorite classroom instrument to focus on and develop.   
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S1 Creative Experience ς Journey  
Art - (Myths and Legends) - Classes have been learning all about the myths and legends of the haggis. Pupils have 
created a coat of arms in Latin and have learned all about the Highland clearance. They are currently using clay to 
sculpt a model of their haggis.  
 

 
 

Drama ς (Journey Through Space) - Pupils ǿŜǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŀǘ ΨƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ŦǊƻƳ ǎǇŀŎŜΩ ŀǎ ŀ ǎǘƛƳǳƭǳǎ ²Ƙƛƭǎǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ 
use the theatre convention of Freezeframes to tell a story. They were also introduced to the theatre arts, lighting, 
projection, and sound and how they can enhance the story that they are trying to tell.  
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Music - (Journey around the World) - Pupil have been looking at Disney music from around the world. They have 
explored lots of different pieces and have picked their favorite to focus on.  
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{н 9ƴǊƛŎƘƳŜƴǘΥ 

As part of their S2 Enrichment classes, students have been exploring stop motion animation. They have created 

their own characters using plasticine and designed their own backdrop for the scenes.  Music Technology pupils 

have been learning how to record real-life sounds and sound effects, which they have incorporated into their 

movies. Specifically, they took a 30-second clip from the Pixar short film "Piper" and added sounds that they had 

recorded around the school.  
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{о aǳǎƛŎ ¢ŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅΥ 

At the start of the term, our S3 Music Technology class delved into the concept of mindfulness. As part of the 
curriculum, they created a serene soundscape of Ellon, this involved recording various foley sounds from around 
the school grounds and incorporating them into their projects. Pupils have also been tasked with remixing a single 
vocal line and adding in loops to create their own version of the song.  
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5ǊŀƳŀΥ 

S2 pupils have been learning about stage combat.  Pupils have been learning how to create a fight scene safely and 

effectively.  

     

     

      

      

 


